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1. RECENT AND UP-COMING ISSUES.  
2019 was a very active year for Mouseion with the publication of three 
regular issues and two supplements.  
 
Already published 
16.3 Special issue: “Aryballos I: Studies in honour of Nigel B. Crowther,” with 
Kevin Solez as guest editor, included six articles and six book reviews. 
17 (Supplement): “Festschrift in honour of A.J. Podlecki.” Ten articles. 
This supplement was supposed to be published in 2019 (originally 
numbered Supplement (16)3, but publication delays pushed its publication 
into 2020. 
 
At the Press / In Preparation 
17.1 Regular Issue. Currently at the press. Four articles; two items under 
“Echos du Monde Classique”; seven book reviews. 
17.2 Regular Archaeology Issue. In preparation. Five articles; two items in 
“Echos du Monde Classique (winners of the first translation contest); six 
book reviews. 
17.3 Regular Issue.  

 
2. PUBLICATION SCHEDULE. 

For reasons beyond our control, the production of 17.1 has been somewhat 
delayed. We hope, however, to have issues 17.2 and 17.3 out at their 
expected time. 
 

3. VERSE TRANSLATION COMPETITION 
Mouseion is running the competition again this year with a French poem by 
Hugo. The 2019 winners will be published in 17.2. 
 

4. SUBMISSION RATES 
Submissions have been slow but constant. In the past year there have been 
eight submissions. There are five submissions currently under review. Two 
have been accepted (one will appear in 17.1, the other in 17.3), four are still 
out for review, two were “revise and resubmit”, of which one has just been 
resubmitted. Five submissions (two accepted, two resubmitted, one 
rejected) were received in the archaeology stream. Altogether, eight men 



and five women made submissions. Three were Canadian, three Spanish, 
three American and one each from Germany, Turkey, Greece and Italy. 
  

5. MOUSEION COLLOQUIUM 
On November 15 and 16, 2019, Mouseion and Saint Mary’s University hosted 
an international colloquium on the social significance of Roman imperial 
estates in Italy. Eight presenters, both archaeologists and ancient historians, 
came from other parts of Canada, the United States, the UK, and Italy for 
the two-day event. The goal is to produce an edited volume on the social 
significance of imperial estates and properties in Roman Italy with respect 
to structuring social, economic, and religious organization in the Roman 
countryside. Participants met on the 16th to discuss the volume, came up 
with a preliminary table of contents, and will submit abstracts to the editors, 
Myles McCallum and Jason Farr, at the end of March, 2020. Draughts of 
articles are due in the fall of 2020. In addition to the eight presenters, two 
others, from La Sapienza in Rome and Columbia University, who were 
unable to attend the colloquium will submit abstracts and each contribute 
an article, for a total of 10. 
 

6. FINANCES 
Dr. Allen is currently working on Mouseion’s financial report and we expect 
them to be ready in time for the AGM. After about two years of waiting, 
Mouseion received financial statements from the University of Toronto 
Press on March 6th. From first appearances, Mouseion is in good shape. 

 
Respectfully submitted by 
Kathryn Simonsen 
Peter O’Brien 
Myles McCallum 

 


